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A Message From Our 2017A Message From Our 2017A Message From Our 2017---2018 President2018 President2018 President   

A Note From The Bulletin EditorA Note From The Bulletin EditorA Note From The Bulletin Editor   

In this month’s bulletin you will find a snap shot of one of our Club Members, Lion 
Harm Zylstra. Harm has a passion for restoring older cars, he tells his own story well but 
I have to add a few words of my own. You see Harm brought his photo album into the Li-
ons Hall to show me some of the pictures of his cars so we sat as he turned each page 
and told a story about each picture. It totally fascinated me not so much that Harm does 
brilliant work on his restorations which you will see in the pictures that are printed later 
but what caught me most was the enthusiasm he had in telling his story. It is truly a pas-
sion in his life, and it was great to listen to him describe each photo in much detail.  

 
There is a note in this September/October  edition of Lion magazine that I thought 

I’d point out. Every Lion should be receiving a magazine in the mail unless you have elect-
ed not to get one. The following comes directly from the magazine. 

 
“Each issue that is mailed results in a large number of returns because of incomplete 

address information. Your assistance is requested in that if you know of any of your mem-
bers that are not receiving their magazine to contact their club secretary to insure the 
members info on file at LCI is accurate. The most common reason is lack of a proper 
street number, name and/or postal code.” 

                     MEMBERSHIP---MEMBERSHIP---MEMBERSHIP 

I am pleased to advise that at our Nov 8 dinner meeting, we will be 

inducting three new members.  This is a win, win for everyone.  At 

this meeting, we  will also have additional potential members attend-

ing.  With all these inductions coming up, I would like to remind eve-

ryone that “sponsorship” does not end when you pin the Lions pin 

on the inductee.  Sponsorship is a one to two year commitment, to ensure that the new 

member is properly welcomed into the Club and encouraged to participate, and also en-

couraged to chair functions. Attendance at functions and meetings is most important in 

the  process of being a Lion.   Additional to that, you must be available to answer ques-

tions regarding Lions, or be able to point them in the right direction to get those ques-

tions answered and help guide their progress.  I would encourage all new Lions to apply 

for their Guiding Lion status within the first two years as it covers a lot of questions new 

members may have.  A good sponsor will develop a good Lion.  LIONS ROAR1 

 
President Lion Andy (The Younger) 



Trenton Lions Club Bulletin  

 4 

              2016-2017 Club Membership Roster       

Award Designations Are As Follows: 

 
LM—Life Member PDG - Past District Governor  J - Judge Brian Stevenson Award HK - Helen 

Keller Award MJ - Melvin Jones Award Prefixed with a P -  Progressive 

Astle-Manuel, Sharon (Bill) 613-965-5692 Kennedy,  Wil (Joan) 613-392-5562 

Axhorn,  Andy (Nora) 613-392-5661 Lapointe,  Andy 613-392-8848 

Beeler, Joan (Larry) 613-779-7774 Lau-Edwards, Lucia (Jeff) 416-670-9220 

Beeler, Larry (Joan) 613-779-7774 Lowry, Doug 613-392-9754 

Bigelow, Dale (Lisa) 613-885-6234 MacKenzie, Carol 343-263-1859 

Campbell, Bruce (Brenda) 613-394-1397 MacKenzie, Lynn (Dan) 613-827-6587 

Coulthard, Cathy (Rob) 613-394-5101 Mandeville, Guy (Marion) 613-392-0185 

Crews, Doug 613-392-5980 McKellar, David (Heather) 613-394-1321 

Dath, Doreen 613-955-0269 Morgan, Dave 613-392-7526 

Dion, Lisa (Dale) 613-208-0146 Quick, Gerry (Bonnie) 613-392-4472 

Edwards, Jeff (Lucia) 416-417-3777 Sanford, Howard (Linda) 613-955-0272  

Edwards, Ruth 416-624-8034 Seymour, Mike (Bev) 613-392-0770 

Folland, Art (Mary Louise) 613-392-1407 Spitters, John 613-967-2182 

Gardy, Diane (Ken) 613-392-2939 Thompson, Jean (John) 613-966-0037 

Gosselin, Gabe (Samantha)  Thompson, John (Jean) 613-966-0037 

Huiser,  Dave (Mary Lynn) 613-398-7379 Vanderbelt, Robert 613-969-0731 

Kelso, Connie (Mark) 613-394-0055 Zylstra, Harm (Elaine) 613-921-1413 

Kelso, Mark (Connie) 613-394-0055   
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Our Current Officers and Board of Directors For 2017-2018 

President   Lion Andy Axhorn   
Imm Past Pres  Lion David McKellar 
1st Vice President Lion Connie Kelso 
2nd Vice President Lion Larry Beeler 
3rd Vice President Lion Carol MacKenzie 
Treasurer   Lion Mike Seymour 
Secretary   Lion Sharon Astle Manuel 
Membership Chair Lion Diane Gardy 
Tail Twister   Lion Guy Mandeville 
Lion Tamer   Lion Andy Lapointe 
1st year directors Lion Doug Crews 
    Lion John Thompson  
2nd year directors Lion Ruth Edwards 
    Lion Howard Sanford 
Trustees:   Lion Andy Lapointe 
    Lion Robert Vanderbelt 
    Lion Harm Zylstra 
    Lion Art Folland 

Staying In Touch -  Other Important Lions Club Contacts 
International President - Naresh Aggarwal, Batala Smile Lion’s Club, Punjab India 

 
District Governor - Lion Bill Zwier (Linda) 

3026 Long Lake Road 
Mountain Grove On K0H 2E0 

billyz@xplornet.ca 
613.335.2053 

1st Vice District Governor     Region Chair 43 
Lion Frank Hewitt (Theresa)     Lion Jim Peters (Kendra) 
705.755.0802       905.335.5562 
hbrothers10@hotmail.com     jkpeters90@yahoo.com 
 
2nd Vice District Governor     Zone Chair 43S 
Lion Susan Taylor (Gord)      Lion Mark Kelso (Connie)  
705.932.2103       613.394.0055 

librariansue@gmail.com     mckelso@sympatico.ca  
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A Cameo Snap Shot Of A Club Member A Cameo Snap Shot Of A Club Member A Cameo Snap Shot Of A Club Member ---   Lion Harm ZylstraLion Harm ZylstraLion Harm Zylstra   

My old car interest has always been there even before my teen years. While living at home 
in my teen years I would come across a good buy and have it dragged home with the idea 
of fixing it a bit and reselling it. My father saw things differently and gave me very limited 
time to remove the projects from the drive way .When Elaine and I  got married we rent-

ed for a couple of years so it was not possible to work 
on cars, but I was still often trading cars to get ahead. 
First new car I bought was a 69 Dart Swinger 340 4 
speed @ age 19. That car gave me a lot off problems 
and I didn't like the payments much. I traded it for a 
paid for VW. A co worker of mine blew up the motor 
in his and did not have the funds to fix it. We made a 
deal and was now the owner of a 66 GTO with no 
motor (no problem) . That was traded for a 69 Chev 
Impala conv. Great 

car .Had it fixed up a bit and drove it for a time until a 
truck hit it head on while on holidays. We went thru a 
couple of great cars until I got my 73 Riviera. During 
those early years after we had our own home I was 
on the look out for a deal to flip. Not a lot of money 
but usually made a profit. When we moved to Trenton 
I got my first true collector car 1957 Chev 2 dr ht .I 
stripped it down and had it painted re covered the in-
terior and re chromed the bumpers. Then I got a sec-
ond , a 65 Malibu conv. Needed cosmetic work , paint etc. Decided to try painting it my-
self. It worked out OK . I decided to re paint my 57 back to original colour . That turned 
out OK. Friends liked my work and gave me more practice. To keep the neighbours happy 
a did a few more. I eventually stared doing some cars for a local dealer. The money I made 
from this helped me finance the purchase of more and better cars to do for myself and 
also to get funds to build a new house. My best car was probably my 69 GTO conv. I sold 
it to help purchase my lot in Stirling. I now have 3 collector type cars The latest I just fin-
ished is a 72 Riviera similar to the 73 I first bought in 1975. It has taken me about 5 years 

and $$ to take this 
right down and redo. I 
am now able to take 
these cars around the 
area car shows and    
have the time to 
work on them at my 
own pace. Still always 
looking for a deal. 
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Well my year as your Zone Chair is off to a great start. I was pleased to see so many 
Trenton Lions at the September Region rally in Frankford and your support at my first 
Zone meeting in Trenton was spectacular.  
 
I will be beginning my official visits in Nov and am looking forward to some of you joining 
me to provide support and get our club in to the visitation contest. If you were at the 
zone meeting and I know most were you will be aware of the contest and the rules. I be-
lieve that Lion SAM might even put them in the bulletin to refresh everyone. 
 
Here is the schedule of my official visits for this Lions year: 
 
Mon Nov 6   – Colborne 
Sat 18 Nov   – Cabinet meeting - Apsley 
Mon Nov 27 - Zone meeting – Brighton 
Wed Dec 13  – Trenton 
Mon Jan 8   – Brighton 
Tue Jan 9   – Batawa 
Wed Feb 28  – Wellington 
Sun Mar 4   – Cabinet meeting - Trenton 
Mon 5 Mar   – Zone Meeting Colborne 
Apr–13th – 15th  -  A3 District Convention Kingston 
 
As the year progresses I also plan some unofficial visits to the various clubs as I campaign 
for next year and will let you know ahead of time what I have planned.  
 
Lion Mark 

Zone Chair 43S 

An Update From Our Zone Chair Lion Mark KelsoAn Update From Our Zone Chair Lion Mark KelsoAn Update From Our Zone Chair Lion Mark Kelso   
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The Dinner Meeting of October 18, 2017 was opened by President Lion Andy Axhorn by 
the singing of O’Canada, Toast to the Queen. Lions International, our troops and the Lions 
Grace.   There were 21 Trenton Lions, 7 visiting Lions, I Lion from Windsor, NS and 4 
guests. Chinese Auction was conducted by Lion Mike Seymour and won by Lion Harm 
Zylstra.  Snowball was snowball. Proceeds from the Chinese Auction and Snowball to go 
towards cost of the Zone Chair’s awards. President Lion Andy thanked the Lioness for 
dinner. A motion was made by Lion Mike Seymour, seconded by Lion Guy Mandeville to 
dispense with regular business and turn the meeting over to Lion Mark Kelso for the 

Zone Meeting. 

   Minutes of the Dinner Meeting of October 18thMinutes of the Dinner Meeting of October 18thMinutes of the Dinner Meeting of October 18th   

Time For Some Light HumourTime For Some Light HumourTime For Some Light Humour   

Paraprosdokians are figures of speech in which the latter part of a sentence or 
phrase is surprising or unexpected and is frequently humorous. (Winston 
Churchill loved them.) 
1. Where there's a will, I want to be in it. 
2. I didn't say it was your fault, I said I was blaming you. 
3. Since light travels faster than sound, some people appear bright until you hear them   
speak.  
4. If I agreed with you, we'd both be wrong. 
5. We never really grow up, we only learn how to act in public. 
6. War does not determine who is right, only who is left. 
7. Knowledge is knowing a tomato is a fruit, wisdom is not putting it in a fruit salad. 
8. To steal ideas from one person is plagiarism, to steal from many is research. 
9. The last thing I want to do is hurt you, but it's still on my list. 
10. In filling out an application, where it says, "In case of emergency, notify...." I wrote: "A 
doctor." 
11. Women will never be equal to men until they can walk down the street with a bald 
head and a beer gut, and still think they're sexy. 
12. You do not need a parachute to skydive. You only need a parachute to skydive twice. 
13. I used to be indecisive, but now I'm not so sure. 
14. To be sure of hitting the target, shoot first and call whatever you hit the target. 
15. Going to church doesn't make you a Christian, any more than standing in a garage 
makes you a car. 
16. You're never too old to learn something stupid. 
17. I’m supposed to respect my elders, but it's getting harder and harder for me to find 
one now.  
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The business Meeting of October 25, 2017 was opened by President Lion Andy Axhorn at 7.00 pm. 
There were 20 Lions in attendance. Minutes of the Business meeting of September 27. 2017 was read 
and it was moved by Lion Mike Seymour, seconded by Lion Guy Mandeville to adopt the minutes as 
read.  Carried 
Treasurer’s report: 
Moved by Lion Mike, seconded by Lion Ruth Edwards to adopt the treasurer’s report as written. Car-
ried 
Correspondence 
Bill from the RCL for our Wreath- Motion was made by Lion Ruth Edwards, seconded by Lion Guy 
Mandeville to pay for our Wreath. Lion Dave McKellar has agreed to lay the wreath at the cenotaph.  
Letter from Quinte West re the Santa Claus Parade- Motion made by Lion Dave McKellar, seconded 
by Lion Mark Kelso to donate  to the Santa Claus parade.  Carried. 
Letter from the Frankford Skating Club Motion was made by Lion Mike Seymour, seconded by Lion 
Larry Beeler to donate.  Carried 
Letter from the Ladies Auxiliary re Advertisement in the Provincial Booklet- a motion was made by 
Lion Mike Seymour, seconded by Lion Larry Beeler to place a ad in the Convention Booklet. Carried 
Letter from the Trenton Skating Club- Motion was made by Lion Dave McKellar, seconded by Lion 
Doreen Dath to donate.  Carried  
Letter from Lion Janet Marissen, re Lions Foundation of Canada PetValue Walk for Dog guides – Mo-
tion was made by Lion Ruth Edwards, seconded by Lion Howard Sanford to support the Dog Walk.  
Amendment was made by Lion Guy Mandeville, seconded by Lion Howard Sanford to have Lion Ruth 
talk to Pet Value in Trenton and bring report back to next meeting.  Carried 
E mail from Students for Africa in Mutual Empowerment for International Development- Does not 
meet with our mandate 
E mail from Boston Pizza- motion was made by Lion Harm Zylstra, seconded by Lion Dave McKellar 
to participate.  Defeated 
Committee Reports 
 Lion Dave McKellar that he will not be available to take the Chair for chip wagon for Canada Day. 
Lion Diane Gardy read out the two application for membership, Russel and Marion Feltis.  Voting was 
done and the applications were accepted. She also spoke on the pepperonis and a motion was made 
by Lion Diane, seconded by Lion Guy Mandeville to sale them for $1.00 each.  Carried.  Lion Diane 
also stated that she has only 12 people signed up for the club 50 and if she can’t get more than that, 
this is her last year for doing the Club 50.  
Lion Joan Beeler spoke on the vision screening and they have done 4 school and 200 children already. 
Lion Joan said they were having trouble with the refractor and was looking to have it repair.  Lion 
Mike Seymour thank Lion Joan for looking after the Vision Screening.  Lion Larry Beeler made a mo-
tion seconded by Lion Ruth Edwards not to apply for the warranty for the Refractor.  Carried.  Lion 
Mark Kelso advised that the Region Vision Screening has money set aside for repairs to the refractors.  
Lion Connie Kelso said next bingo was the Halloween bingo and would have candy and costumes and 
will need judges. 
Lion Harm Zylstra -Don’t forget the spaghetti buffet coming us and all hands on deck.  
Lion Larry Beeler spoke about the craft and yard sale and set a date on May 12. Will bring back to the 
next meeting. 
Lion Andy Axhorn spoke on the 50/50 tickets for Dog Guides and they are going fairly well and 
Thanks to the generous gift of an anonymous donor, all donations given to the Autism Assistance Dog 
Guides Program before December 31st will be matched (to a maximum of $40,000).   
  

Minutes of Business Meeting of October 25th 2017Minutes of Business Meeting of October 25th 2017Minutes of Business Meeting of October 25th 2017   
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Old Business 
Lion Mike Seymour made a motion, seconded by Lion Howard Sanford to donate to Lake Joseph.  Car-
ried 
New Business 
Lion Andy Axhorn talked about the Sidewalk sale in July and wanted the membership to know he has 
the application to apply and do we want to participate this year.  Lion Larry Beeler made a motion, se-
conded by Lion Doug Crews that we participate in the side walk sale.  Carried 
The Legacy project was talked about and President Lion Andy Axhorn pointed out that we have been in 
touch with City Parks Dept and he had handed around the flyers with the Wheel chair tables.  Proposed 
was made by Lion Sharon Astle-Manuel, seconded by Lion Howard Sanford that we go ahead and order 
the tables.   Because of our cooling down period, it will be voted on at our dinner meeting.   
Lion Mark Kelso announced his next Zone Meeting would be in Brighton on November and in Colborne 
in March.  He will be making his official visit to Trenton on December 13, 2017 

Minutes of Business Meeting of October 25th 2017 cont’dMinutes of Business Meeting of October 25th 2017 cont’dMinutes of Business Meeting of October 25th 2017 cont’d   

Mike Seymour Presents Cheque to Quinte West Chamber of Mike Seymour Presents Cheque to Quinte West Chamber of Mike Seymour Presents Cheque to Quinte West Chamber of 
Commerce for the 2017 Santa Claus ParadeCommerce for the 2017 Santa Claus ParadeCommerce for the 2017 Santa Claus Parade   

 

Thank you Lions, we will put you on 
our nice list!! 
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Our 100th Anniversary Flag Flies High @ City HallOur 100th Anniversary Flag Flies High @ City HallOur 100th Anniversary Flag Flies High @ City Hall   

Quinte West Library Displays  Lion’s HistoryQuinte West Library Displays  Lion’s HistoryQuinte West Library Displays  Lion’s History   

 Thank you so much Doug Lowry for the pictures 
above and to the right. If you are at a Lions event, 

take a few pictures and pass them on.  
Below we witness the good work of  Lions        
International feeding the hungry overseas. 
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THE BULLETIN BOARD 
Coming Events - Birthdays - Anniversaries  

 “Add Your Message Here” 

 Special Birthday Wishes Go To 
 

Mike Seymour  - November 15th 
  
 
 
 
 
 

A Very Happy Anniversary 
 

Dave & Heather McKellar  -  November 4th  
Dave & Mary Lynn Hiuser - November 10th 

 

  


